
Council Meeting
November 5, 1998

The City Council of the City of Hahira met in regular session on Thursday, November
5, 1998, at 7:30 P.M. at the Courthouse.

PRESENT: Mayor John Adams; Councils Bob Harris, Arnold Williams and Beverly
Martin; City Manager, David Phelps; Clerk, Marilyn Brady; Police Chief, Woodrow
Blue; Fire Chief, J. C. Plair.

ABSENT: Councilman Jesse Griffin.

Mayor Adams called the meeting to order, then led the assembly in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Invocation was given by Mayor Adams. Visitors were welcomed and a quorum was
established.

Council Harris made a motion to approve the minutes of October 8 (regular meeting)
and October 29 (Public Hearing), seconded by Council Martin. Vote was unanimous.

Council Williams made a motion to pay the bills, seconded by Council Harris. Vote
was unanimous.

Public Hearing

Mayor Adams stated the purpose of the public hearing was to receive and act upon
recommendations by the Hahira Zoning and Appeals Board on a request by Ms. June
Rogers, 513 Hodges St., for a home occupation. Chairman Leonard Jacobs stated that
the Zoning Board recommended approval of the request. Mayor Adams asked if there
were any comments to be made in favor of the request. There was no response. Mayor
Adams asked if there were any comments to be made against the request. There were
none. Council Harris made a motion to approve the Zoning Board's recommendation,
seconded by Council Martin. Discussion followed. Vote was unanimous.

End

There was no old business to discuss.

New business:

(A) City Manager, David Phelps, asked Council to approve a request for a cleaning
service for City Hall. The contract would be for 12 months with Serv-Pro of Valdosta.



Council Martin made a motion to accept the bid from Serv-Pro, seconded by Council
Williams. Discussion followed. Council Martin made a motion to accept the bid from
Serv-Pro, pending review by City Attorney, seconded by Council Williams.
Discussion followed. Vote was unanimous.

(B) Mayor Adams reported on a proposal by GMA to revise their District Boundaries
to conform with the newly created Service Delivery Regions. He asked for council's
input. Council Harris made a motion to accept the proposal, seconded by Council
Williams. Discussion followed. Vote was unanimous.

(C) Mayor Adams read a proclamation for "Red Ribbon Week" in Hahira and asked
that citizens attend and support the "Drug Free Day" activities to be held in Citizens
Park on Saturday, November 7, 1998.

City Manager, David Phelps, reported that the Better Home Town application was
completed on time and mailed.

Councils Harris had no report.

Council Williams had no report.

Council Martin had no report.

Mayor Adams had no report.

There being no further business to discuss, meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

John F. Adams, Mayor Marilyn Brady, City
Clerk


